
 1 

Monthly Newslettetter 

Nashua VFW Post 483 
8 E. Pearl Street 

Nashua, NH 03060 
603-402-2992 

nashuavfwpost483@gmail.com 

Christopher DiTullio 
Commander 
978-987-8009 
 
James Cline Sr. 
Sr. Vice Commander 
207-553-0331 
 
Marc Plante 
Jr. Vice Commander 
603-714-8715 
 
Lewis Chipola 
Adjutant/Quartermaster 
603-521-7708 
 
Herbert Townsend 
Chaplain 
603-424-8219 
 
Angelo Ruocco 
Judge Advocate 
603-888-9522 
 
Katie Boots 
Surgeon 
603-689-4072 
 
Lewis Chipola 
Service Officer 
603-521-7708 
 
Steve Ordway 
1 Year Trustee 
603-490-2284 
  
Robert Anderson 
2 Year Trustee 
603-402-6520 
 
Donald Vincent 
3Year Trustee 
603-809-9482  

Post Commander’s Message 2 

State Commander’s Message 3 

State Auxiliary President 4 

District 6 Commander’s Message 5 

District Auxiliary President’s Message 6 

State Legislative Chairman 7 

Post Auxiliary President’s Message 8 

Post Chaplain’s Corner 9 

Membership 10 

Fun Page 11 

VA News 12 

Calendar 13 

Post News 14 

Quartermaster’s Corner 15 

Classifieds 16 

Battle of the Month 17 

Crossword Puzzle & Solution 18-19 

Flyer Section 20-23 

MONTH:  May 2024 

ISSUE:  11 

 

AUXILIARY OFFICERS 

President: 
Brenda Byrne 
603-490-2284 
Sr. Vice President: 
Diane Ordway 
603-505-5758 
Jr. Vice President: 
Renee Plante 
603-714-9024 
Treasurer: 
 
 
Secretary: 
 
 
Conductress: 
Carolyn Marineau   
603-882-6071 
Guard: 
Bruce Byrne 
603-233-6490 
Chaplain 
Patriotic Instructor 
Gloria Kane 
Noreen Wheeler 
603-801-9488 
1st Year Trustee: 
Renee Plante 
603-714-9024 
2nd Year Trustee: 
Diane Ordway 
603-930-0589 
3rd Year Trustee: 
Noreen Wheeler  
603-801-9488 
Recording Secretary 
 



 2 

POST COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 
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State Commander’s Message 

Greetings & Salutations from CDR Denis Querrard 

MEMORIAL DAY – MAY 27TH  

“Those who have long enjoyed such privileges as we enjoy forget in time that men have 
died to win them.’ – Frankin D. Roosevelt 

Let us remember our Veterans and families on Memorial Day; the VFW will be hosting the Memorial Day 
Ceremony at The New Hampshire State Veterans Cemetery on 30 May 2024 at 11:00 am. Come out and 
join us! 

I wish to Thank everyone who attended the COA and Testimonial on April 13th, it was a good time had by 
all; good food, good friends, and best of all your Dept. Commander was wearing a Lava-Lava gifted by 
our past National Commander William ‘Doc’ Schmitz, 2019-2020. 

Thank you for all you do, the Veterans you help, the communities you serve! 

Let us ‘Take Action’ for the third annual VFW Day of Service on May 4th 2024 as part of the VFW’s 
#StillServing campaign; lets unite veterans across America to show the nation the impact veterans make 
in their communities!  
Sign up here - https://todaysvfw.org/day-of-service/ 

 
We only have two months left to the finish line…   
 
The Department is only at 95.19%; District 6 is at 97.22%; how is your post doing on membership and 
when is your next membership drive?   We are inching up in the numbers; please do not wait till June! 

 
Congratulations to Derry Post 1617 for reaching 101.73%!! 

 
You need new members to keep your post alive; the Department need new members to give our organi-
zation credibility before the state and federal legislature. 

 
Recruit, Renew, and Retain! 

 
Get your message out there and report what you do!! 

 

https://todaysvfw.org/day-of-service/
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STATE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

“Challenging the Needs of Our Veterans” 

 

 Greeting Members,  

 

 As we are nearing the end of this VFW and VFW Auxiliary year. I am hoping 
many Auxiliaries have put all their reports in for this year and wish you the 
best at Department Convention this year.  

 

 As we go into May, Loyalty Day is coming up at different Posts. We also 
have Memorial Day and this year the VFW has the program at New Hampshire 
State Veterans Cemetery. Hope to see many attend. 

 

 Membership, we are only 63 member away from 100% in membership, so if 
you have not paid your 2024 dues please do so ASAP.  

 

 As we continue to work together, we will continue to help our veterans, sis-
ters and brothers of this great organization. 

 

Thanks,  

Kim Copson 

President 
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DISTRICT COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Comrades, 
 
May is here and Spring is approaching.  Most posts should have had elections and most importantly submitted 
election reports to national and department. I hope you also elected delegates for the Department and National 
conventions and sent the appropriate fees to the Department Quartermaster. While official reporting ended April 
15, and awards are based on reports submitted by then, any reports submitted between now and June 30, will still 
count for 2023-2024. The department convention will be held in Gorham again and reservations need to be made 
for the hotel and banquet fees are also due. Please contact me if help is needed with any of this.  
    District meetings for the 2024-2025 year will be held again as joint meetings with the Auxiliary.  Schedules will 
be posted soon. Coordinated activities in my opinion are important to the success of the VFW. The Department 
schedule is posted, so now we will plan accordingly.  
 
Isaac Miller  
Commander, VFW District 6 
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DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Hello Everyone!! Welcome to May. 

2024-2025 District Officers 

Congratulations to the incoming District officers for the ensuing year. I am honored to be elected as District President 

for another term.  I look forward to another amazing year!!! 

President Trish St Germain 

Senior Vice Alina Newcombe   

Junior Vice Nikki Wesoly 

Secretary Dot Mattson 

Treasurer Julie DeRubeis 

Chaplain Sandy Hodgkins 

Conductor Kim Copson 

Guard Rene Plante 

Patriotic Instructor Tracy Kelly 

* Trustee (3 Year) Nikki Wesoly 

* Trustee (2 Year) Rita McCabe 

• Trustee (1 Year) Alina Newcombe  

• National President Visits NH 

I had the privilege of meeting National President Carla Martinez and playing a little scrabble with her.  She is a wonderful per-
son. I hope some of you had the opportunity for speak with her. 

Department of NH Convention 

June 6th 2024- C of A Town and Country 

June 7th-9th 2024 Department of NH Convention 

I hope to see many of you at the upcoming convention at the Town and Country.  You should have received information 
on rooms and banquet dinner.  If not please let me know. 

Important Dates in Military History 

May 1, 2024 – Silver Star Banner Day – Per Congressional resolution, it is an “Official Day to honor wounded, ill, and in-
jured Veterans”. 

May 10, 2024 – Military Spouse Appreciation Day – This date recognizes the service and sacrifices of military spouses. 

May 13, 2024 – Children of Fallen Patriots Day – A day to honor the children left behind by the brave men and women 
who gave their lives while defending our freedom. 

May 18, 2024 – Armed Forces Day – Observed on the third Saturday every May, this is a day dedicated to paying tribute 
to men and women currently serving in the U.S. Armed Forces. 

May 27, 2024 – Memorial Day  – A solemn occasion to honor the men and women who died while serving in the mili-

tary. Learn more about Memorial Day here. 

Membership 94.23%.  What can I do to help you reach 100%? 
Reminder if members are not paid by 12/31/2023 they are no longer a member in good standing.   

Incentive Reminder- For each Auxiliary who converts or enrolls 10 Life members will be put in a drawing for                
$500 

Derry 94.42% 
Hudson 102.24% 
Nashua 92.79% 
Pelham 97.06% 
Merrimack 88% 

 
“Challenging the Needs of Our Veterans” and “Banding Together for Our Veterans” 

Trish St. German District 6 President   603-540-8203  trishvfw@gmail.com 

https://www.hfotusa.org/difference-memorial-day-veterans-day/
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STATE LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE 
& 

CERTIFIED NATIONAL RECRUITER 

2024-5 Dept. NH VFW National Legislative Committee Member, VAVS VAMC Manchester 
VFW Representative, Certified National Recruiter, Homeless Chair 
Rev 4-23-24 
 

Our VFW year is ending, and your new or reelected officers should be getting up to speed 
as to what we will be accomplishing next year. Congratulations to the new and reelected of-
ficers. May you have a good, productive term. Now is the time to look back, see what 
worked and build on that.  
In July, at your first VFW member meeting, remember to propose and vote on what your 
post will be authorizing your officers to perform without getting monthly approvals. The 
VAMC is always looking for volunteers, and they are constantly in need of funds to sponsor 
veterans’ projects that crop up during the year. Having the authority to donate $100 without 
authorization is  
Keep an eye on the politics, both national and local. Your vote determines the outcome of 
where this country is going. You may think you’re too busy to bother and that your vote and 
input doesn’t count, but you are very wrong if you do not vote yourself. Every vote you 
don’t conduct gives your opposition the advantage. Pay attention, participate, and be an ad-
vocate for your beliefs. Be willing to tolerate as much compromise as it takes to advance 
your cause forwards. Respect opponents’ positions, they have the right to disagree. Don’t 
lose elections because you focus on one issue and ignore the whole package. Politics are 
dirty, if you are not flexible, you will be broken every time.  
Finally, we must do a better job of not only getting our younger veterans into our VFW, but 
once in, to keep them in. They join all types of smaller groups that spark their interest, we 
need to steal those ideas and incorporate them int our organization. Young veterans have 
young families, they don’t sit at a bar and while their time away. We need to come up with 
family friendly places and ideas where our veterans’ families can come and enjoy some ca-
maraderie. 
 
 

Jörg Dreusicke  
VAVS VAMC Manchester VFW Representative  
National Legislative Committee Representative  
Certified National Recruiter 

Homeless Chair  
jdreusicke@aol.com 

603-553-0395 
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POST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From the desk of 
Brenda Byrne 
President - Nashua VFW Auxiliary #483 
 
Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Our next meeting will be held at the Post home, 8 East Pearl St, Nashua on Friday, May 3 at 1:00 pm.  De-
partment Jr. Vice President Tracy Kelley will be in attendance to continue to assist and mentor us.  Our new-
ly elected officers will be installed at that time.  They are…. 
Brenda Byrne - President  
Diane Ordway - Sr. Vice President  
Gloria Kane - Jr. Vice President  
Renee Plante - Treasurer 
Loretta Murray - Chaplin 
Carolyn Marineau - Conductor 
Bruce Byrne- Guard 
Bruce Byrne - Trustee #2 
Gloria Kane - Trustee #3 
 
Appointed officers….. 
Renee Plante - Secretary 
Loretta Murray - Patriotic Instructor 
 
We will be joining our Nashua VFW Post for their Loyalty Day Celebration on Saturday, May 4 at the Nashua 
Senior Center, 70 Temple St.  The ceremony, to celebrate Voice of Democracy and Patriot’s Pen winners, 
Teacher of the Year, Outstanding Police Officer, Outstanding Firefighter and other recipients will begin at 
10:00am.  A light luncheon will follow.  Auxiliary members are welcome to attend. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING MEETING DATE CHANGES: 
 
June meeting will be held on Friday, June 14 (Flag Day) at 1:00pm.  Our regular scheduled meeting conflict-
ed with the Department convention.  Since our meeting will now be held after convention, the 2024 - 25 offic-
ers will assume their roles at our June meeting. 
 
July meeting will be held on Friday, July 12 at 1:00pm.  We voted to move this meeting out one week to al-
low us to hold a Buddy Poppy drive during the Independence Day weekend. 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
 
The 2025 yearly dues will be increased from $20.00 to $25.00 going forward.  Please pay your 2025 dues as 
early as possible after the Department convention in June. 
 
Department Convention is June 7 - 9 at Town and Country Inn and Resort in Shelbourne, NH.  The banquet 
will be held on June 8 and tickets are $50.00 per person.  Deadline to reserve tickets is May 20.  Please con-
tact me for more information regarding room rates and banquet tickets. 
 
Respectfully, 
Brenda Byrne  
President - Nashua VFW Auxiliary #483 
Bbyrne4747@gmail.com 
(603)930-0589 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deceased members: 
  
Daniel T. Dube 
 
Mr. Dube a long time member of Post 483, re-
cently passed away after a period of declining 
health. I attended his wake and condolences 
were sent out to his family. 
  
Hope everyone is doing well and looking for-
ward to better weather. I know many of our 
spring projects have been put on hold and 
we’re anxious to get to them. 
 
Get well wishes continue to go out to comrade 
Chuck Ashworth, who is recovering from re-
cent illness. Remember to keep him in your 
prayers as he continues to recover. 
 
If you are aware of any of our veterans, who 
may need assistance, please advise the Post 
so that we may reach out to them. 
  
Yours in Comradeship 
Herbert CT Townsend 
Chaplain 
Post 483 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Chairman:  Herbert “C.T.” Townsend 

603-345-5033 

Members: 

Chris DiTullio Commander 

908-987-8009 

Lewis Chipola-Quartermaster 

603-521-7708 

Scott Gagnon 

781-983-2876 

Steve Ordway 

DISTRICT 6 & C of A MEETING SCHEDULE 

Council of Administration Meetings 

19 August 2023:  Littleton Post 816 1000 

28 October 2023  Kingston 1300 

20 January 2024:  TBA 1300 

13 April 2024: Mountain View Grand Re-
sort 1000 

 

DISTRICT 6 MEETING SCHEDULE 

12 August 2023:  Derry 1000 

21 October 2023:  Hudson 1000 

13 January 2024:  Merrimack 1000 

30 March 2024: Pelham 1000 

District 6 Auxiliary Schedule 

27 August 2023:  Nashua 0930   

5 November 2023:  Pelham 0930  

28 January 2024:  Derry  0930 

14 April 2024:  Merrimack 0930 

 

All District 6 meetings are shown in BLUE and 
scheduled for 1000 unless otherwise noted,  dress 
is blues and grays unless otherwise notified.  Aux-
iliary meeting shown in GOLD. 
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Dst Life New Reinst Cont Total Prior Year Percent Div 
R

S 
City State N/R LM 

Prior 

Annual 
Retention 

6 123 5 2 52 182 204 89.22%                                                              3   
NASH

UA 
NH 0 72 87.50 

MEMBERSHIP 

25 July 2023 

22 August 2023 

26 September 2023 

24 October 2023 

28 November 2023 

19 December 2023 

23 January 2024 

27 February 2024 

26 March 2024 

23 April 2024 

28 May 2024 

25 June 2024 

CURRENT MEMBERSHIP 

2023-2024 GOAL 102% 

RENEW EARLY (IT DOES NOT AFFECT YOUR EXPIRATION DATE) 

DISTRICT 6 MEMBERSHIP 

LOCATION POST # % RETENTION 

NASHUA 483 89.22% 87.50% 

DERRY 1617 102.31% 93.55% 

HUDSON 5791 98.78% 78.72% 

SALEM 8546 92.97% 90.24% 

MERRIMACK 8641 102.91% 89.36% 

PELHAM 10722 99.17% 75.68% 

HAMPSTEAD 11254 94.74% 50.00% 

HOLLIS 11373 100.00% 91.91% 

TOTALS  97.41% 82.12% 
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FUN PAGE 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

A child asked his father, "How were people born?" So his father said, "Adam and Eve made babies, 

then their babies became adults and made babies, and so on." The child then went to his mother, 

asked her the same question and she told him, "We were monkeys then we evolved to become like we 

are now." The child ran back to his father and said, "You lied to me!" His father replied, "No, your mom 

was talking about her side of the family."  

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

There is nothing permanent ex-

cept change. 

Heraclitus 

DID YOU KNOW 

 lemons contain more sugar than 

strawberries  

MIND TWISTER 

A man wanted to encrypt his password but he needed to do it in a way so that he could 

remember it. He had to use seven characters consisting of letters and numbers only (no 

symbols like ! or <). In order to remember it, he wrote down “You force heaven to be 

empty.” What is his password?  

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/heraclitus-quotes
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VETERANS INFORMATION 

VFW Shares Testimony Despite Cancelled Hearing: VFW National Legislative Director 
Patrick Murray was slated to testify on more than two dozen issues before the 
Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs. However, the chance to speak was taken 
away. “Just because the hearing was cancelled due to politics completely unrelat-
ed to veterans, it doesn't mean we don't still have something to say about pro-
posed bills,” Murray said.  

Veteran Wins Supreme Court Case on VA Education Benefits: The Supreme Court sid-
ed with James Rudisill in the case Rudisill v. McDonough by a 7-2 ruling. This de-
cision could impact up to 1.7 million veterans, allowing those who accrue benefits 
under both the Montgomery GI Bill and the Post-9/11 GI Bill to use both benefits. 
Previously, a veteran could earn a maximum of only 36 months of education ben-
efits, and had to either use the Montgomery GI Bill or transfer the entitlement to 
the newer and more expansive Post-9/11 GI Bill. The court found that Mr. 
Rudisill, who served in the U.S. Army during three separate time periods, ac-
crued 48 months of benefits under the two different programs. VA is currently re-
viewing the decision. The VFW will provide updates as we learn the full impact of 

VFW Claims Assistance for K2 Troops: Veterans with prior service in Uzbekistan at 
the Karshi Khanabad Air Base, known as K2, who need assistance with their VA 
disability claims should contact a VFW Service Officer. The VFW is ready to as-
sist K2 veterans who currently have health conditions they believe were caused 
by toxic exposures during their service in Uzbekistan. This includes veterans who 
have had VA claims denied, have claims in appeal, or who have never applied. 
Contact the VFW at vfw@vfw.org or find a VFW Service Officer in your area.  

mailto:vfw@vfw.org
https://www.vfw.org/assistance/va-claims-separation-benefits
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CALENDAR 

Try to pronounce the sentence like these 

characters: u472bmt.  

ANSWER TO BRAIN TWISTER 

May 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Cootie Meeting 
1900 Hudson 

2 3 
Auxiliary Meeting 
1300 

4 
Loyalty Day Ceremo-
ny Senior Center 
1000 

5 6 7 8 
V-E Day 

9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
 

19 
Armed Forces Day 

20 21 22 23 24 
Poppy Drive 

25 
Poppy Drive 

26 
Poppy Drive 
 
 

27 
Memorial Day Cere-
monies and Parade 
0800 

28 
Post Meeting 1900 
 
Post Elections 

29 30 
Traditional Memorial 
Day 

31  
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POST NEWS 

IF YOU USE FACEBOOK  

GO TO 

VFW POST 483 Nashua 

Our Annual Poppy Drive will be 24-26 May.  

Again, we will be at the Market Baskets in 

South Nashua and Somerset Plaza on 24-25 

May.  Also, we will be at the Coliseum Ave. 

Liquor Store 24-26 May.  We need volun-

teers to fill the slots.  You decided to do all 

three locations instead of just doing the 

Market Baskets on Memorial Day weekend 

and the Liquor Store on another weekend.  

So step up and fill the slots. 

We have discontinued service from Comcast.  

Their costs were just to high.  We now have 

Fidium Fiber Optic internet and phone service.  

We are now saving a considerable amount of 

money each month.  Wifi is available at the 

post if you log into it when there.  Signs are 

posted with the passwords to log on. 

We also have a new website for the Post.  

It has now been up for several months.  If 

you haven’t checked it our log on and see 

it.  There is a lot of information there that 

you may be interested in.  Log into 

vfw483.org to see the website. 

We also have two additional ceremony dates 

this year.  They are July 4th and September 

11th.  We will hold a ceremony on 4 July in 

front of City Hall at 0900 to honor Independ-

ence Day.  On 11 September we will join the 

Nashua Fire and Police Departments with a 

ceremony remembering 9/11, at the Hollis 

Street Fire Station.  Time to be announced.  

Plan on supporting these ceremonies. 

ELECTED POST OFFICERS 2024-2025 

Commander:  Chris DiTullio 

Sr. Vice:  James Cline 

Jr. Vice Marc Plante 

QM/Adjutant:  Lewis Chipola 

Chaplain:  Herbert “C.T.” Townsend 

 

APPOINTED POST OFFICERS 2024-2025 

Judge Advocate:  Angelo Ruocco 

Service Officer:  Lewis Chipola 

House Committee Chairman:  Herbert Townsend 
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QUARTERMASTER’S CORNER 

We have held two fundraisers, one for 

the Henry Rifle and the other for a Solo 

Fire Pit.  Support for the raffle was not 

great.  Only a few members stepped up 

to sell tickets.  These raffles are very im-

portant to help us raise the funds we 

need to continue stay solvent.  When we 

hold raffles support them by selling tick-

ets and purchasing one for yourself.  

Every dollar raised helps us. 

State Commanders Special Project 

Raffle for a 1911 Hero Custom 45 ACP pistol.  Tickets are $10 each.  

All proceeds go to Liberty House.  See page 27 for flyer with de-

tails. 

Volunteers needed for the Memorial 

Day Poppy Drive.  Get involved in post 

activities.  We need your help! 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

NEVERETT’S SEW & VAC 

51 EAST PEARL ST. 

NASHUA, NH 03060 

                   603-883-5409 

FOR ALL YOUR SEWING AND VACUUM 

CLEANING NEEDS 
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BATTLE OF THE MONTH 

The Battle of Spotsylvania Court House, sometimes more simply referred to as the Battle of Spotsylva-
nia (or the 19th-century spelling Spottsylvania), was the second major battle in Lt. Gen. Ulysses S. 
Grant and Maj. Gen. George G. Meade's 1864 Overland Campaign of the American Civil War. Following 
the bloody but inconclusive Battle of the Wilderness, Grant's army disengaged 
from Confederate General Robert E. Lee's army and moved to the southeast, attempting to lure Lee into 
battle under more favorable conditions. Elements of Lee's army beat the Union army to the critical cross-
roads of the Spotsylvania Court House in Spotsylvania County, Virginia, and began entrenching. 
Fighting occurred on and off from May 8 through May 21, 1864, as Grant tried various schemes to break 
the Confederate line. In the end, the battle was tactically inconclusive, but both sides declared victory. 
The Confederacy declared victory because they were able to hold their defenses. The United States de-
clared victory because the Federal offensive continued and Lee's army suffered losses that could not be 
replaced. With almost 32,000 casualties on both sides, Spotsylvania was the costliest battle of the cam-
paign. 

On May 8, Union Maj. Gens. Gouverneur K. Warren and John Sedgwick unsuccessfully attempted to dis-
lodge the Confederates under Maj. Gen. Richard H. Anderson from Laurel Hill, a position that was block-
ing them from Spotsylvania Court House. On May 10, Grant ordered attacks across the Confederate line 
of earthworks, which by now extended over 4 miles (6.4 km), including a prominent salient known as the 
Mule Shoe. Although the Union troops failed again at Laurel Hill, an innovative assault attempt by 
Col. Emory Upton against the Mule Shoe showed promise. 

Grant used Upton's assault technique on a much larger scale on May 12 when he ordered the 15,000 
men of Maj. Gen. Winfield Scott Hancock's corps to assault the Mule Shoe. Hancock was initially suc-
cessful, but the Confederate leadership rallied and repulsed his incursion. Attacks by Maj. Gen. Horatio 
Wright on the western edge of the Mule Shoe, which became known as the "Bloody Angle", involved al-
most 24 hours of desperate hand-to-hand fighting, some of the most intense of the Civil War. Supporting 
attacks by Warren and by Maj. Gen. Ambrose Burnside were unsuccessful. 

Grant repositioned his lines in another attempt to engage Lee under more favorable conditions and 
launched a final attack by Hancock on May 18, which made no progress. A reconnaissance in force by 
Confederate Lt. Gen. Richard S. Ewell at Harris farm on May 19 was a costly and pointless failure. On 
May 21, Grant disengaged from the Confederate Army and started southeast on another maneuver 
to turn Lee's right flank, as the Overland Campaign continued and led to the Battle of North Anna. 

Battle of Spotsylvania Court 
House 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lieutenant_general_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ulysses_S._Grant
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ulysses_S._Grant
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_general_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_G._Meade
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Overland_Campaign
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Civil_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Wilderness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Confederate_States_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/General_(CSA)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_E._Lee
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Union_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Spotsylvania_County,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Overland_Campaign
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_general_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gouverneur_K._Warren
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Sedgwick
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richard_H._Anderson_(general)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Salients,_re-entrants_and_pockets
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Emory_Upton
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Winfield_Scott_Hancock
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Horatio_Wright
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Horatio_Wright
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ambrose_Burnside
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lieutenant_General_(CSA)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richard_S._Ewell
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Turning_movement
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_North_Anna
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE SOLUTION 
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Flyers and posters for your posts events are posted in 

this section of the newsletter.  If you want to advertise 

your events, please send your flyer or poster via email 

to the editor to have it posted in this newsletter. 
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Building Manager – Hudson NH 

Hudson Memorial VFW Post 5791 is looking for a responsible, dependable, self-starter for the position of 
Building Manager of Veterans Hall (also known as the Bingo Hall), 14 Melendy Road, Hudson, NH. This is a 
salaried position with variable hours which can range from 20-30 hours/week. 

Responsibilities: 

Ensure building and all systems are maintained in good repair. 

Ensure building, grounds and parking lot are kept clean and safe. 

Answer and respond to emergency calls/alarms 24 hr. a day.  Respond to security alarm calls as needed. 

Perform and/or coordinate scheduled inspections of building and equipment. 

Make repairs as needed or coordinate needed repairs with appropriate tradesman. 

Allow building access to contractors as needed. 

Primary liaison for all vendors, cleaners, caterer and renters. Resolve issues as quickly as possible. 

Inspect the work of all contractors, including, but not limited to, the cleaning contractor. 

Be able to provide at least three estimates for all major work (over $1000) needed for consideration by the 
Bingo Committee 

Communicate issues to Quartermaster and Bingo Committee Chairperson. 

Attend Bingo Committee meetings as needed. 

Qualifications: 

High school or higher diploma. 

Must possess Driver’s License, cell phone and reliable transportation. 

Ability to pass background check. 

Preferred Skills: 

Organized self-starter possessing good communication skills. 

Basic Maintenance skills including, but not limited to, unclog toilets/sinks, replace light bulbs, clean/replace 
air filters, etc. 

Mechanical experience a plus. 

Experience with bingo equipment a plus. 

Must be willing to work flexible hours, including night and weekends if necessary, since Bingo is primarily 
an evening operation. 

Contact Charlene Vance at cshay35@gmail.com to submit a resume and set up an interview. 
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